
 
 

7911 Shaffer Parkway  ⚫  Littleton, CO 80127   

Phone (303) 348-8427 

 

 

September 4, 2020 

RE: Plum Creek Water Purification Facility Advanced Treatment Project Request for Extension of Contract 
Times 

Walter Schwarz 
Castle Rock Water 
175 Kellogg Court 
Castle Rock, CO 80109 
Phone: 720-733-6036 

Mr. Schwarz, 

Due to events beyond our control, we would like to request that the contractual Substantial Completion 
and Final Completion dates be extended to 12/31/20 and 2/11/21, respectively. Over the course of the project 
we have had schedule impacts created by COVID-19 interrupting typical daily business operations, permanent 
electrical utility supply installation delays and high water usage pushing back plant shutdowns to help 
accommodate demand. Although we are requesting Substantial Completion gets changed to 12/31/20 our 
current commissioning schedule shows us achieving Substantial Completion 12/17/20 and allowing potable 
water to go to distribution as early as 11/9/20. Although our current schedule has an aggressive approach 
without any float for unexpected occurrences that may cause delays.   

    The delays identified above have impacted our schedule by over 73 days, but our team is only 
asking for a 66 day extension due to efficiencies we have created throughout the project. The electrical 
utility is planning on completing the electrical install by 9/16/20, but if delayed again further additional 
project days may occur. 

Please note that at this time we are not requesting additional compensation for this Extension of 
Contract Times. 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 

 

 

Heath Brooks 

Project Manager 
Garney Construction 
Phone: 303-489-2152 
E-Mail: hbrooks@garney.com 

 
 
 


